



May 25-31, 1970

Published weekly by University news service, 110 North Foundation (ext. 2219). Deadline for submitting materials is 5 p.m. Thursday.

BLACK GUIDELINES CLARIFIED

The Senate resolution of May 12 asks that all efforts be made to insure that "at least 15 per cent of all new <u>freshman</u> students are black," and <u>not</u> that "at least 15 percent of all <u>new students</u> (freshmen and transfer) are black," as reported in last week's bulletin. The word "transfers" was striken from the final proposal after a discussion on the scarcity at this time of potential black transfer students in the area community colleges. The Senate then passed a proposal stating that "the Chancellor and the appropriate administrative officers shall work with the community colleges in the development of cooperative programs and arrangements for the purpose of increasing the opportunities in higher education for culturally disadvantaged students: the priorities set under this legislation shall be periodically reexamined in the light of the success of such programs and arrangements."

O'DOWD TO SPEAK

Chancellor O'Dowd will participate in a community discussion on the war's impact around the world and at home on Tuesday May 26 at 8:30 p.m. at the Birmingham Unitarian Church, 651

N. Woodward, Bloomfield Hills. Mark Ethridge, Jr., editor of the Detroit Free Press, will also participate. The program will include a question and answer period, an outline of future community programs and a discussion of what each citizen can do. The program is sponsored by Citizens for Responsible Expression.

ARE THEY RATED "G"?

Faculty, staff and students interested in contemporary drama or movies are invited to join the English 307 class to see lonesco's "The Lesson" to be shown today (Monday) or Beckett's "film" to be shown on Thursday. The latter stars Buster Keaton. Call the instructor, Donald E. Morse, ext. 2284, or the English department office for further information.

BROOKS PROMOTED In addition to the faculty promotions listed last week, it was also announced that Richard W. Brooks (philosophy) has been promoted with tenure to the position of associate professor.

SINGER GIVES PAPER Philip Singer (sociology and anthropology) gave a paper at Southern Illinois University at Edwardsville on the relationship between house types and culture contact situations.

PROPOSAL PRESENTED Lowell Eklund and Kenneth Meade (continuing education) presented an Alumni Education proposal to a regional joint conference of the American Alumni Council and the National University Extension Association last week at Notre Dame University. The proposal, involving systematic programs of continuing education for alumni with emphasis on educational counseling and inter-institutional cooperation in providing educational services and programs for "each other's" alumni, was unanimously approved and will soon be submitted for foundation support.

CE GRAD CEREMONY HELD Fred Obear (Provost) and Harry Van Hook (continuing education) spoke recently to the fourth graduating class of GMC Truck and Coach Division's Management Education Program sponsored by the Division of Continuing Education. Certificates were awarded to 122 members. Earl A. Maxwell, GMC Truck and Coach Division's Personnel Director also spoke at the ceremony.

MET TICKETS ON SALE

Tickets for the Metropolitan Opera productions in

Detroit are now on sale on an unlimited basis (formerly
it was one to a customer) to faculty, staff and students. Tickets are available
for the productions of Cavalleria Rusticana, Paglacci, La Traviata, Lucia Di

Lammermoor, Andrea Chenier, Tosca and The Magic Flute. Tickets can be picked up
at Student Activities.

OC HOURS

In observance of Memorial Day as a legal holiday, the
Oakland Center will be closed on May 29 as well as
Saturday and Sunday May 30 and 31. Food Service facilities for resident students
will be provided in the Sunset Room, from 9 a.m. to 6 p.m. The entrance will be
at the west end of the building. On Monday June 1, the Oakland Center will reopen
at 7 p.m.

VAN GEET TO LEAVE

Anthony L. Van Geet (chemistry) has accepted an associate professorship at the state University College at Oswego,

New York, where he will be teaching analytical chemistry next fall. The college of 7500 students is located on the shore of Lake Ontario.

BOARD ITEMS DUE

Tuesday, June 2, is the deadline for submitting materials for the June meeting of the MSU Board of Trustees. Items should be in the office of H.N. Stoutenburg, Jr., 101 North Foundation Hall by that date.

Calendar

Friday May 29 University closed

Saturday

Memorial Day

Saturday May 30